
 

 

 

 

On Wednesday, A-level maths students went on 

a trip to Bath University to enrich problem 

solving skills and prepare for admissions 

assessments. It was great fun, and a good 

chance to go head to head against other schools 

in the small competition. A highlight was the unique talk given by Ben Sparks 

(https://www.bensparks.co.uk/)  about probability, in which he explained the 

odds of poker games and even won a bet against a member of the audience. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Royal Wootton Bassett 

Academy Sixth Form 

Weekly Newsletter #153 

5 July 2024 

 3 May 2024 

 
 

 

https://www.bensparks.co.uk/


The last Skills for life 

day, Year 12 

students enjoyed 

their visit to Cardiff 

University.  

Students made great 

use of the open day, 

visited specialist 

faculties, attended 

workshops and 

lectures as well as 

exploring the 

Student Union, 

accommodation and 

what the city has to 

offer. 



 



 



 



 



 



 

The Year 13 ready programme will continue 

next week with Parent evening on Monday 

8th July for those students and parents that 

have been invited in. 

 

 

Dr Shepperson’s workshops start again each ilearn Monday to 

Friday and Ms Pearson will be running her resilience sessions on 

Monday and Tuesday morning. 

Don’t just listen to us, watch the YouTube clip below from Jaden Yee. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=PZAmD6mCeeY 

 

Luckily all Year 12 students have already submitted their 

EPQ and today the supervisors are marking the projects. All 

is now completed so you can focus on your other studies. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?app=desktop&v=PZAmD6mCeeY


 Mrs Ellis and Mr Matthews will be 

running IT software sessions to allow 

you to ask questions and see how easy 

you can organise and access your 

digital files. 

 

No question is too silly!! 

Let’s use our IT systems and software fully to enhance our organisation and 

learning. 

 

 

 

Session times and venues will 

be confirmed on Monday. 

 

 

A reminder that there is an INSET on 

Wednesday 10th July. 

Pupils are not required to attend school 

and can use the day to complete 

outstanding work, consolidate Year 12 

content and get ready for Year 13!!!! 

 

 

Despite it being INSET day for students we 

welcome all Parents of Year 12 students into 

school on Wednesday 10th July to attend our 

UCAS launch and presentation. 6-7 pm in the 

Sixth Form Lecture Theatre. 



Message from IT 
We will be migrating student email addresses 

over to the new 

@rwba.ascendlearningtrust.org.uk domain this 

week. These will be scheduled migrations 

running at 16:00 each day throughout the 

week, using the schedule below for each year 

group: 

Monday 8th July – Year 12 

Students should expect their accounts to have moved over by 17:00. Please let 

your tutor groups know this change is happening and that they will want to verify 

that their personal devices have changed over automatically. If not, they will need 

to sign out and back in. This won’t affect them signing into the school WiFi or 

onto a school computers, as that’s just their username, but will affect Microsoft 

services such as email, intranet, teams etc. and will affect services that utilise 

their Microsoft account login. 

 

Any issues please see the IT technicians. 

 

 

Thank you all students that helped with the Year 6 Induction day 

last week. I know the students and staff really appreciated your 

support, transitioning the new students to the school. 

 

Thank you also to all those that supported the Sixth Form 

induction days on Monday and Tuesday this week. We very much 

enjoyed the positive ‘Buzz’ around the block, and I know the new 

students appreciated your warm welcome. 



 

https://www.speakersforschools.org/inspirational-talks-

library/?utm_source=Iterable&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=educator  

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.speakersforschools.org/inspirational-talks-library/?utm_source=Iterable&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=educator
https://www.speakersforschools.org/inspirational-talks-library/?utm_source=Iterable&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=educator


 

 

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=HFqhLo7yMEahv9dFTLRO664dyhYn

mgxHthPFfzBd0bhUMktQQjEyQ09YV1Q2T0czMUYxU0ZHWk1PSyQlQCNjPTEu&utm_source

=Iterable&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=educator  

 

 

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=HFqhLo7yMEahv9dFTLRO664dyhYnmgxHthPFfzBd0bhUMktQQjEyQ09YV1Q2T0czMUYxU0ZHWk1PSyQlQCNjPTEu&utm_source=Iterable&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=educator
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=HFqhLo7yMEahv9dFTLRO664dyhYnmgxHthPFfzBd0bhUMktQQjEyQ09YV1Q2T0czMUYxU0ZHWk1PSyQlQCNjPTEu&utm_source=Iterable&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=educator
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=HFqhLo7yMEahv9dFTLRO664dyhYnmgxHthPFfzBd0bhUMktQQjEyQ09YV1Q2T0czMUYxU0ZHWk1PSyQlQCNjPTEu&utm_source=Iterable&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=educator


 

 

https://www.speakersforschools.org/industry-spotlight/  

 

 

 

https://www.speakersforschools.org/industry-spotlight/


Latest read from the National Teen 

Book Club 

 

Wild East is a thrilling and emotional YA debut novel-in-

verse, following Ronny as he explores his feelings of 

identity, community and his passions. 

 

 

 

BVL is a social mobility charity which seeks to engage young people from non-fee-

paying schools with law and legal policy. We do this with the aim of inspiring 

students to pursue careers in the legal profession.  

We are currently accepting applications for various upcoming projects. 

Some projects will take place remotely via Zoom and are open to applicants from 

across England and Wales and some are in-person and London based.  

All of our projects are free of charge.  

Where projects have an in-person element, travel expenses and accommodation 

are paid for students travelling from outside of London/Greater London. 

 

Students may (and are encouraged to) apply to participate in multiple projects. 



For more information about BVL's projects, go to www.bvl.org.uk .  

 

 

PROJECTS OPEN FOR APPLICATIONS 
 

  
1. BCL Solicitors, White Collar Crime Essay Competition 
  
Overview of essay competition: 
 
For the first time, in 2024 BVL has partnered with BCL to organise a legal essay 
writing competition. The top prize is £1,000 and other prizes for runners up. The 
competition is open from 29 June 2024 to 16 September 2024. 
Enter now: 
To enter, candidates should upload their submission as a pdf or Word document 
to this link. 
The essay title for the 2024 competition is as follows:  
  

"Is there a need for Criminal Justice reform in the UK? Which areas are 
most in need for reform, and what specific changes would you propose." 
 

Essays should have a word count of between 1,000 and 1,250 words. 
If you would like to receive occasional emails reminding you to submit your essay, 
please provide your email here. 
 
To be eligible for the competition participants must be full-time students aged 16 
to 19 years at a non-fee-paying school in England and Wales at the time of entry 
to the competition. Students who have just completed their A-Levels (or 
equivalent) in 2024 are eligible.  
  
 

http://www.bvl.org.uk/
https://www.bcl.com/
https://bvl-law.typeform.com/to/s5NIhOn6
https://bvl-law.typeform.com/to/WLElDLNe


 
2. Deka Chambers, Essay Competition 
  
 
 
 
 

Overview:  
 
Are you interested in legal writing? Do you think you can prepare thoughtful, 
cogent and persuasive arguments? BVL has partnered with Deka Chambers to 
organise a legal essay writing competition in memory of dear friend and talented 
barrister, Aqeel H Noorali.  
The top prize is £1,000 and a mini-pupillage, and there are also cash prizes for 
runners up. The competition is open from 24 June 2024 to 16 September 2024. 
Winners and runners up will be invited to attend the Aqeel H Noorali Essay 
Competition Reception. Attendance at the Competition Reception is mandatory 
to qualify for the First, Second and Third Prize. This year, the Competition 
Reception will be on 19 November 2024 at 5:30pm at Deka Chambers. This is 
subject to confirmation, but attendees will be informed within a reasonable 
period if there is any proposed change of date, time, or venue. 
Enter now: 
To enter, candidates should upload their submissions as a pdf or Word document 
to this link. 
The essay title for the 2024 competition is as follows:  
 

"Should children who commit serious crimes such as murder ever be 
publicly identified?" 
 

There is a 1000 word limit.  
If you would like to receive occasional emails reminding you to submit your essay, 
please provide your email here. 
 
To be eligible for the competition, participants must be full-time students aged 16 
- 19 years at non-fee-paying schools in England and Wales at the time of entry to 
the competition. Please see the terms and conditions of entry. 
  

https://bvl-law.typeform.com/to/bRhqgHQa
https://bvl-law.typeform.com/to/mkppYj34
https://www.bvl.org.uk/_files/ugd/517d7f_c8c1db8d039e4456b78ca5d0bf943262.pdf


3. Schillings Reputation and Privacy Law and Consultancy Insight Scheme 
  
Overview: 
Are you interested in learning more about a career at a law and consultancy firm 
specialising in privacy, reputation management and security? If yes, then this is the 
perfect opportunity for you! 
For the fourth year running, Schillings is partnering with BVL to provide an insight 
programme for Year 12 and Year 13 students. The programme aims to provide 
young people with an insight into the work of the Schillings team and will include 
workshops on: 
1. an introduction to Schillings; 
2. the work of one of three teams, depending on your area of interest; 

a. the Schillings legal team. 
b. the Schillings critical risk, intelligence & investigations and cyber teams. 
c. the Schillings marketing, business development, human resources, 
accounting, finance, IT, and compliance teams. 

3. plus a careers workshop on CV writing, interview skills and personal branding! 
The 2024 programme will run in person in Schillings' offices in London on: 
  
Tuesday 29th October, 1 to 5:30pm 
Wednesday 30th October, 1 to 5:30pm 
 
Apply now: 
 
The only eligibility requirements we have are that you will be 16 years or over at 
the time of the project and that you are studying for your A-Levels (or equivalent) 
at a non-fee paying school. All of our projects are free of charge for all students.  
  
Due to the in person element of this programme, we are only accepting 
applications within commuting distance to London. 
To apply complete a brief application form by clicking here for the insight scheme. 
  
The deadline for applications is 7pm on Wednesday 18th September 2024. 
You can apply for more than one of the three insight schemes, but you will only be 
allocated to one. 
 
Other information about Schillings International LLP: 

https://bvl-law.typeform.com/to/bcMZthRG


Schillings is a law firm with a difference, which specialises in protecting its clients’ 
privacy, data rights, security and reputations. Entirely unique, Schillings deploys 
under one roof lawyers, intelligence experts, investigators, cyber specialists, risk 
consultants and top people from the military, banking and government. For more 
information go to: https://www.schillingspartners.com/ 
  
4. 5RB Chambers, Media Law Insight Evening 
  
BVL is once again partnering with media law barristers' chambers, 5RB, to run a 
media law insight evening. 
  
5RB is a leading set of media and communications law barristers who practise in 
all areas of media law including: defamation, privacy, confidence, data protection, 
harassment, media regulation, intellectual property, sport and human rights. 
The session will run between 6 and 8pm on a date to be confirmed in Summer 
2024.  
  
Apply here. Applications close at 7pm on Friday 20 September 2024. 
  

 

 

 

 

https://www.schillingspartners.com/
https://www.5rb.com/
https://bvl-law.typeform.com/to/JEmkiH6l


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

This autumn, St Marys will be running a sixth form Lecture programme on some 

Tuesday evenings across the term, and you are warmly invited to attend all or any of 

the events. 

To secure a seat, please can I ask that you email sixthformadmin@stmaryscalne.org  

with the names of who will be attending along with any mobility needs such as 

wheelchair access etc.  Doors at the main reception will open at 6:45pm on the 

evening of the lecture, please do sign in and wait to be taken through to our chapel 

by one of our students.  Lectures should finish approximately 8:15pm. 

mailto:sixthformadmin@stmaryscalne.org


 

 

 

 

 

 


